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MERGING
"Publishing Mergers and Acquisitions 

Up," said the headline in Publ ishers 
Weekly, citing statistics in a report 
from W.T. Grimm & Co.: Mergers and 
acquisitions jumped from 48 in 1982 to 
56 transactions the next year, a rise of 
17%. Major deals included Gulf & West
ern's purchase of Esquire, Inc., Mat
tel's sale of Western Publishing Co. to 
a group of investors, and other transac
tions involving two newspapers and a 
multi-media company. The game goes 
on....

Random House, owner of Knopf, Pan
theon, Ballantine, etc., has reached an 
agreement with the New York Times Compa
ny to acquire Times Books, along with 
most of its staff. The sale is expected 
to go through before the end of the 
year.

Simon & Schuster has bought the Strat
emeyer Syndicate, the company responsi
ble for creating the Tom Swift, Nancy 
Drew, and Hardy Boys books, among 
others. The syndicate was founded by 
Edward Stratemeyer in 1906, and until 
recently it was run by his daughters. 
S&S began publishing new Stratemeyer 
books in 1979, after the syndicate had a 
disagreement with its previous pub
lisher, Grosset & Dunlap (which still

retains rights to much of the earlier 
material). Stratemeyer partner Nancy 
Axelrod will continue to oversee editor
ial operations, as part of S&S's child
ren's publishing division, headed by Ron 
Buehl.

WITHDRAWN
It looks like we'll have to forget 

"Amnesia" for a while. Harper & Row 
Software originally announced this new 
interactive fiction/computer game by 
Thomas M. Disch as a "major event" sche
duled for November. Now the entire 
software line has been cancelled, and 
"Amnesia" remains in limbo. Harper is 
still the publisher for Disch's regular 
fiction, most recently THE BUSINESSMAN: 
A TALE OF TERROR.

NEW VENTURES
Bantam, which recently announced its 

direct entry to the British market with 
a hardcover line, will also do mass 
market paperbacks in competition with 
Corgi, which it also owns. Sounds 
strange? There are reasons. British 
publishing depends on a 28% export to 
Australia, New Zealand, etc., where 
Bantam already has separate operations 
and controls the market.

NAL Direct Sale is a new book-club- 
like company which will publish, pro- 

(C on tinued  on p a g e  47)

The saga of the "obscene" Locus. the 
issue you saw last month, continues. 
To recapitulate: On October 9, we 
brought in the November issue of Locus 
to the printer who did the last two 
issues. On October 10, the Production 
Manager called and said they would not 
print it because they considered it 
pornographic. They had only seen page 
29 (not page 2, which was worse) and 
would not print the mermaid picture 
unless we put a bar across her breasts 
or took the photo out. I went down and 
tried to argue, but was told the deci
sion came from higher management.

We were in a bind. It takes months, 
not days or weeks, to arrange printing 
time for a magazine as large as Locus 
without paying a staggering overtime 
premium. I was scheduled to leave for 
the World Fantasy Convention next day, 
and, because we were ahead of schedule 
for the first time, plans had been made 
to install new carpets and a new elec
trical system plus new computers that 
week. I thought briefly about taking 
the most economical and easiest way out 
—  merely giving in. The idea was only 
fleeting. I didn't feel that strongly 
about the mermaid picture itself, and 
might have even left it out if I 
thought seriously there would have been 
a problem, but X couldn't work with 
anybody who thought he could dictate

what I could or couldn't put in my 
magazine. I took the originals back, 
mumbled about letting them know my 
decision (although I had already made 
it), and left. I called my old print
er, told him my problem, and asked for 
help. He offered to do the job as 
quickly as possible, and I accepted. 
We didn't talk money or time. I flew 
off to Ottawa and left Dawn, Faren, and 
Donna to cope, which they did magnifi
cently. I first saw the issue in New 
York when they sent me two advance 
copies. I finally knew what it was 
like to get Locus in the mail.
The printers got the issue out only 

four days late and at a price $3,500 
higher than we would have paid, but I 
had no complaints on that score. We 
still haven't fully decided whether to 
stay with our small, expensive printer 
where we're treated well and know 
what's going on or to try another un
known, larger, more economical printer. 
Tune in next month for our decision. 
Full color is pretty much dependent on 
that decision. It's expensive either 
way, and will still be possible only if 
we get color ads.

Meanwhile, I went to Canada and had a 
wonderful time at the Fantasy Conven
tion. The only confusing thing was 
money. The exchange rate made Canadian 
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